## **TOWN OF GREENVILLE**

## MARCH MEETING AGENDA

Meeting Date: Tues. March 9th, 1999 at 7:30 PM.

- I. MINUTES OF FEBRUARY MEETING Read Outloud Post Minutes and Financial Report On Bulletin Board
- II. LEGAL MATTERS (JEF FIFER)

  A) General.
- III. PUBLIC MATTERS COMING BEFORE THE BOARD (To be put on the agenda, contact Town Hall at 923-9821 at least 10 days prior to the Town Board Meeting.)
  - A) Mr. Jamey Mckown regarding water run off , (update)
- IV. COMMITTEE REPORTS
  - A) STREETS (Ray Gibson & Mike Receveur)
    - Misc
  - B) MARSHALL (David Moore)
    - 1. Misc.
  - C) PUBLIC RELATIONS (Ray Gibson)

    1. Misc.
  - D) FINACE ) Jack Sprigler)
    1. Misc.
  - E) WATER BUSINESS.

    1. Misc.
  - V . CLAIMS FOR TOWN/ UTILITY
  - VI. ADJOURNMENT:

Copied to: All board members, Legal Council, Town Hall, Clerk Treasurer, Town Marshall Faxed to: Marg Grigsby-Banner Gazette 967-3194, Ben Hershberg- Courier Journal 949-4041. Curt Vinson-Tribune

## MINUTES OF TOWN COUNCIL MMETING, MARCH 9, 1999.

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by Council President Ted Miller with Council Members David Matthews and L. Ray Gibson in attendance; Councilman Mike Receveur was absent. Also attending was Clerk Treasurer Jack Sprigler, Utility Superintendent Gary Getrost and Utility Office Manager Janice Gibson along with Marshal David Moore, Robert Gibson and Jamie McKown.

Ray Gibson motioned the reading of the February meeting minutes be dispensed and be accepted as written (after review by Council Members). Motion passed on vote of Council 3-0.

Ted Miller advised the Council that attorney Jef Fifer could no attend due to illness; but that he had faxed an Ordinance designating E. Harrison Street a one-way street. Due to lack of majority of the Council the Ordinance was tabled to the April meeting.

Jamie McKown questioned the Council as to the status of hie request at the February meeting to correct a drainage problem. Ray Gibson advised Mr. McKown the Town is pursuing the matter with a contractor for a solution.

Council President Ted Miller noted the Town advertised for bids on a 1988 utility truck. Bids presented for consideration:

Donald Lamon\$	950.00
Don Workman	
Robert Gitson	1,050.00

The Council, after reviewing the bids accepted the bid of Robert Gibson for \$1,050.00 by a vote of 3-0.

Utility Supt. Gary Getrost apprised the Council of probable water rate increases from our suppliers. Council members stated the Town should secure the services of a Rate Specialist, preferable Mr. Otto Krohn for any rate increase by the Greenville Water Utility when rates are formalized by our suppliers.

Gary also advised the Council Billy Joe's service plaza is planning to demolish the present structure and build a mini-mall should the state take his property for the construction of Stiller Road. The owner stated he would like one (1) meter to be installed for all shops in the mall area. Council advised Gary to get with attorney Jef Fifer about specifics and send Billy Joe's the appropriate letter for water service.

Council approved the claims for the Town/Utility; 3-0.

No further business coming before the Council the meeting was adjourned (3-0).

Council President

ATTEST: